 
   EASTLAKE CITY COUNCIL

        REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

        SEPTEMBER 28, 2004

The Regular Meeting of the Eastlake City Council was held at Eastlake City Hall, 35150 

Lake Shore Boulevard.  The Meeting was called to order by Council President Mr. Hillier at approximately 7:30 p.m.  

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mr. Elshaw. 

ATTENDEES

Members of Council in attendance were: Mr. Elshaw, Mrs. Curtis, Mr. Andrzejewski Mr. Mahler, Mr. Razov, Mr. Lajeunesse, and Council President Mr. Hillier. Also attending was Council Clerk Mrs. Cendroski.  

Those attending from the Administration were Mayor Spinner, Law Director Mr. Klammer, Acting Finance Director Mr. Vuckovich, Service/Recreation Director Mr. Philipp, and City Engineer Mr. Guard. 

Also in attendance was the City’s Financial Advisor Mr. Sudsina.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING TO ADJOURN INTO EXECUTIVE SESSION – September 13, 2004

MOTION: Mrs. Curtis moved to approve the minutes of the Special Council Meeting to Adjourn into Executive Session held on September 13, 2004.  Mr. Lajeunesse seconded.

ROLL CALL:
 Yeas:  Mrs. Curtis, Mr. Lajeunesse, Mr. Mahler, Mr. Andrzejewski, . 

              Mr. Elshaw, Mr. Hillier.

Abstain: Mr. Razov

Motion carried.  The minutes were approved.

Public Hearing Minutes – September 14, 2004

Re: Conditional Use Permit: Fleming Maintenance, 1555 E. 337th Street, Eastlake

MOTION: Mrs. Curtis moved to approve the minutes of the Public Hearing for Fleming Maintenance held on September 14, 2004.  Mr. Mahler seconded.

ROLL CALL:
 Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried.  The minutes were approved.

Public Hearing Minutes – September 14, 2004

Re: Conditional Use Permit: WalMart #1863, 34440 Vine Street, Eastlake

MOTION: Mr. Mahler moved to approve the minutes of the Public Hearing for WalMart #1863 held on September 14, 2004. Mrs. Curtis seconded.

ROLL CALL:
 Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried.  The minutes were approved.

Public Hearing Minutes – September 14, 2004

Re: Conditional Use Permit: Barb’s Tax & Bookkeeping Service, 1315 E. 354th Street, Eastlake

MOTION: Mr. Mahler moved to approve the minutes of the Public Hearing for Barb’s Tax & Bookkeeping Service held on September 14, 2004. Mrs. Curtis seconded.

ROLL CALL:
 Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried.  The minutes were approved.

Public Hearing Minutes – September 14, 2004

Re: Conditional Use Permit: Kordal Pastries & Coffee, 34900 Lakeshore Blvd., Unit 5A, Eastlake

MOTION: Mr. Mahler moved to approve the minutes of the Public Hearing for Kordal Pastries and Coffee held on September 14, 2004. Mrs. Curtis seconded.

ROLL CALL:
 Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried.  The minutes were approved.

Public Hearing Minutes – September 14, 2004

Re: Conditional Use Permit: Buckeye Battery, LLC 141 Parkway Drive, Eastlake

MOTION: Mr. Mahler moved to approve the minutes of the Public Hearing for Buckeye Battery, LLC held on September 14, 2004. Mrs. Curtis seconded.

ROLL CALL:
 Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried.  The minutes were approved.

Regular Council Meeting – September 14, 2004

MOTION: Mr. Mahler moved to approve the minutes of the Regular Council meeting held on September 14, 2004.  Mr. Lajeunesse seconded.

ROLL CALL:
 Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried.  The minutes were approved.

COUNCIL PRESIDENT’S REPORT - Mr. Hillier

Meetings Scheduled

Mr. Hillier stated that the Council-as-a-Whole Committee Meeting would be scheduled for Tuesday, October 12, 2004 at 7:00 p.m. at City Hall and the Regular Council Meeting would be held on Tuesday, October 12, 2004 at 7:30 p.m. at City Hall. 

Mr. Hillier stated a Financial Planning and Supervision Committee Meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, September 29, 2004 at 4:30 p.m. and at that time the Recovery Plan will be adopted if it is approved this evening.

COUNCIL PRESIDENT’S COMMENTS

Mr. Hillier addressed the audience and stated there has been a lot of discussion in regards to the Recovery Plan and explained that in comparison with the salaries for 2003 and 2004 there was approximately $1.3 million difference – there were 24 layoffs, with the first set of five layoffs taking place in 2003, followed by 19 layoffs the end of last year – we also had six firefighters who retired over several years and they were not replaced – as well as several others.  Mr. Hillier stated through attrition and elimination of several positions slightly less than $400,000 in salaries have been eliminated even further – we said before we were bare-bones – now it is even more so – we have to allow the City to keep operating to provide the services and that is what we are trying to do.  Mr. Hillier stated the Recovery Plan projects the City will be back in the black late 2007 – early 2008 – the key to the Plan is that all members of Council and the Administration were able to do this without reciprocity.  Mr. Hillier stated they are committed within the Recovery Plan to 35 police officers in the budget – as we stated the Eastlake PAL is making a donation of $60,000 to Jakse Pool to keep the pool open and that will allow us to keep one additional officer – we are currently at 36 and that is what we will be after the plan is passed.  Mr. Hillier stated a lot of work and meetings went into this – as well as a lot of discussion – we did the best we could and it is hoped everything will work well – if not, the Commission meets on a quarterly basis and adjustments will be made as necessary as time goes on.  

COMMUNICATIONS &  PETITIONS

A Liquor License Transfer Request was received from Euro Café on the Vine, Inc., dba Euro Café on the Vine to Mon Ami Café Bar & Grill, Inc., dba Euro Café on the Vine, 36219 Vine Street, Eastlake.  Mr. Hillier explained that this as discussed in Planning Committee and Mr. Mahler would be addressing it in his report.

An invitation was received to attend the 2004 Eastlake Firemen’s Annual Clambake on Saturday, October 16th.  Mr. Hillier explained this is for each Councilperson’s individual attention.

A communication was received from Murray’s Discount Auto Stores requesting permission for a 24-hour operation.  This was referred to Planning Committee.

A thank you was sent to Council from the North High School 2004 After-Prom Committee for its sponsorship.

A Conditional Use Permit Recommendation was received from the Planning Commission for Ultimate Salon & Spa, 34650 Melinz Parkway, Eastlake. This was referred to Planning Committee.

A communication was received from Service/Recreation Director Mr. Philipp regarding the requested purchase of a street sweeper. This was referred to Finance Committee.

A recommendation was received from the Administration to reject the bids received for the sale of City of Eastlake Property on East 354th Street and to re-advertise the sale of the property. Mr. Hillier explained that this was discussed in Council-as-a-Whole and will be on the evening’s agenda as Legislation No. 09-28-(04).

A communication was received from City Engineer Mr. Guard requesting Council waive the sanitary sewer tap-in fees for the residents of North Parkway, pursuant to City Ordinance Section 939.46. This was referred to the Service/Utilities Committee.

A communication was received from City Engineer Mr. Guard regarding the bid award for the sale of City property S/L 214 East 340th Street.  This was referred to Finance Committee.

A Liquor License Transfer Request was received from Imperial Super Buffet, Inc., dba Imperial Super Buffet, 33550 Vine Street to Imperial Buffet Eastlake, Inc., dba Imperial Buffet, 35550 Vine Street, Eastlake.  This was referred to Planning Committee. 

A sponsorship request was received for Eastlake Youth Basketball League. Mr. Hillier explained this is for each Councilperson’s individual information.
A communication was received from the Administration regarding a conservation easement regarding the Great Lake Coastal Restoration Grant for the Ward Creek Property. This was referred to Finance Committee.

COUNCIL COMMITTEE REPORTS

SERVICE/UTILITIES COMMITTEE - Mr. Elshaw 
Mr. Elshaw stated that the Service/Utilities Committee had not met since the last regularly scheduled Council meeting, therefore, he had not formal report.  Mr. Elshaw stated this evening there is legislation regarding the back up salt bid and the advertisement authorization for bids for the 2005 Housekeeping Supplies - we will be moving forward with these pieces of legislation.

Mr. Elshaw stated this concluded his report and he was open for questions.

There were no questions of Mr. Elshaw.

SAFETY COMMITTEE - Mrs. Curtis

Mrs. Curtis stated that the Safety Committee had not met since the last regularly scheduled Council meeting and she would not be scheduling a meeting at the present time unless Police Chief Ruth and Fire Chief Sabo have something that needs to be addressed.

Mrs. Curtis stated this concluded her report and she was open for questions.

 There were no questions of Mrs. Curtis.

RECREATION COMMITTEE – Mr. Razov

Mr. Razov stated the Recreation Committee has not met since the last regularly scheduled Council meeting and he did not have a formal report.  Mr. Razov stated there is one item pending in Committee and it is a Fee Waiver Request from the Eastlake Girl Scouts for use of the Community Center on November 13, 2004 – he will be in touch with the Clerk and his Committee to make arrangements in regards to scheduling a Committee meeting and/or poll.

Mr. Razov stated this concluded his report and he was open for questions.

There were no questions of Mr. Razov.
PLANNING COMMITTEE - Mr. Mahler
Mr. Mahler reported that the Planning Committee met on September 22, 2004 at 6:00 p.m. with himself and Mr. Andrzejewski in attendance from the Committee – Mrs. Curtis was absent and excused. Mr. Mahler stated in attendance from the Administration were Assistant Building Administrator Mr. Nissen, Acting Finance Director Mr. Vuckovich and City Engineer Mr. Guard.  Mr. Mahler explained the Committee reviewed three items with one being a Conditional Use Permit request for Lakeside Marina, Inc., which was represented by Attorney John Hawkins – the Committee agreed to move forward with this item and there were no objections by the Marina – a public hearing has been scheduled for this matter for 7:28 p.m. on October 12, 2004.  Mr. Mahler explained the Committee also discussed a Conditional Use Permit request from Kastor’s Daycare Center on Vine Street - Mrs. Kastor being present on behalf of the Daycare Center and agreed to all the conditions of the permit – a public hearing has been scheduled for this item for 7:29 p.m. on October 12, 2004. Mr. Mahler explained the Committee also discussed a Liquor License Transfer request from Euro Café on the Vine to Euro Café and explained this is basically a name change for which he would be making the following Motion:

Liquor License Transfer Request

MOTION:  I hereby move to approve, and send back to Columbus, Ohio with no

objections, the liquor license transfer request for Euro Café on the Vine, Inc., dba Euro 

Café on the Vine, 36219 Vine Street, Eastlake, Ohio to Mon Ami Café Bar & Grill, Inc., 

dba Euro Café, 36219 Vine Street, Eastlake, Ohio 44095.  Mrs. Curtis seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous.

Motion Carried.  The Liquor License Transfer Request is approved.

Additional Comments

Mr. Mahler stated this concluded his report and he would be scheduling a meeting for the near future. Mr. Mahler stated he was open for questions.

There were no questions of Mr. Mahler.

FINANCE COMMITTEE – Mr. Andrzejewski

Mr. Andrzejewski explained the Finance Committee had several meetings to discuss and put together the Five-Year Recovery Plan – as a whole, and he hopes he speaks for all member of Council, he believes we did a very good job in putting this plan together with the Administration’s help.  Mr. Andrzejewski stated he believes the Plan is very workable – it is a very realistic plan with very conservative projections as far as revenues – they made the deep cuts necessary to have a balanced budget to get out of debt and make everything good over the next five years.  Mr. Andrzejewski stated he commends the Committee and the rest of Council for making the necessary cuts – it took a lot of courage to eliminate some of those jobs and we all know those cuts were necessary.  Mr. Andrzejewski stated that the pubic should know the discussions were very thorough and every aspect and detail was looked at – sometimes they were looked at too much – but, everything was reviewed – all options were discussed.  Mr. Andrzejewski stated that some common things were that none of us wanted to see the reciprocity – we all wanted to live within the budget – a very workable budget – and make sure that budget is realistic.  Mr. Andrzejewski stated, speaking for himself and he hopes everyone else, this is a very good plan – it meets the State’s requirements – it gets us out of debt and it makes as few cuts as possible with still staying within the revenues we are projecting.  Mr. Andrzejewski stated all the projections were very conservative – they are not “pie in the sky” 10 –15 –20% revenue projections.  

Mr. Andrzejewski referred to an article in the paper regarding the possible change in City government to the City Manager form of government and stated he is not in favor of this type of plan – his reasons are very simple – he does not like anything taking away from the resident’s right to vote and choose their leaders – he feels the City Manger is a form a government that would put the power in the hands of seven Council members and the authority would be taken away from the residents.  Mr. Andrzejewski stated just because we had one Mayor who mismanaged the City does not mean that every Mayor after that will mismanage the City. Mr. Andrzejewski stated he believes the residents are smart enough and informed enough and if the Mayor is doing a good job they will vote him or her back – they will vote him or her out of office if the Mayor is doing a bad job – it is like Congress choosing the President – who wants to take away our right to choose a President – in the City the Mayor is the most important officer in the City and the residents should choose that particular person.

Mr. Andrzejewski stated this concluded his report and he was open for questions.

Mr. Andrzejewski made the following Motions:

Legislative Recommendations

Legislation No. 09-28-(03)

MOTION:  I hereby move to add Legislation No. 09-28-(03) to the evening’s agenda accepting the amounts and rates as determined by the Budget Commission and authorizing the necessary Tax Levies and certifying them to the County Auditor.

Mr. Mahler seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous.

Motion Carried.  Legislation No. 09-28-(03) is added to the evening’s agenda.

Legislation No. 09-28-(04)

MOTION:  I hereby move to add Legislation No. 09-28-(04) to the evening’s agenda rescinding Resolution No. 2004-077, adopted August 2, 2004,  and authorizing and directing the Clerk of Council to re-advertise for bids for the sale of real property found on “Exhibit A”, attached hereto and incorporated herein, there will be no bid accepted under One Hundred Twenty-Five Thousand Dollars ($125,000), said bids to be in accordance with specifications on file in the Office of the Clerk of Council. Mr. Mahler seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous.

Motion Carried.  Legislation No. 09-28-(04) is added to the evening’s agenda.

Legislation No. 09-28-(05)

MOTION: I hereby move to add Legislation No. 09-28-(05) to the evening’s agenda adopting the Recovery Plan for the City of Eastlake, pursuant to Ohio Revised Code Section 118.06. Mrs. Curtis seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous.

Motion Carried.  Legislation No. 09-28-(05) is added to the evening’s agenda.

There were no questions of Mr. Andrzejewski.

ORDINANCE COMMITTEE  - Mr. Lajeunesse

Mr. Lajeunesse stated the Ordinance Committee had not met since the last regularly scheduled Council meeting, however, he would like to thank the Mayor and Directors for their answers to his several memorandum.  Mr. Lajeunesse explained one referred to the COPS Fast – the memo reported that employees were hired through the COPS Fast grant, Universal Hiring and School Resource Officer’s grants which totaled $750,000 and the grants were initially paid by the Federal government and absorbed into the personnel stream by increasing the General Fund revenue – Mr. Lajeunesse thanked Ms. Vaughn for this response.  Mr. Lajeunesse stated he also submitted several questions in regards to Jakse Pool in an effort to have the pool better managed next year and Mr. Philipp is in total agreement.  Mr. Lajeunesse thanked Mr. Vuckovich, the Mayor and Mr. Philipp for providing the information.  Mr. Lajeunesse referred to a memorandum regarding the Community Center and the information provided that the Community Center was still being rented and anyone wishing to rent the Center should contact the Recreation Department.  Mr. Lajeunesse stated he also requested the Community Center be advertised on Channel 12 and this has been done.

Mr. Lajeunesse stated this concluded his report and he was open for questions.

There were no questions of Mr. Lajeunesse.

RECOGNITION OF THE PUBLIC 
Mr. Hillier recognized the public input at this time; he reminded the speakers that there is a 3-minute limit for their comments, all comments are to be directed to the Chair and not include any personalities or individuals.

Please note that the following comments have been transcribed as accurately as possible, however, some comments may not appear due to the inability to understand the speaker.

Scott Buckley, 990 E. 331st Street, Eastlake

Mr. Buckley stated he has had the extreme pleasure of living in this City for seventeen years – he is extremely disappointed in what has been made public in the last couple of months – Eastlake is a great City to live in and one day soon it will be again.  Mr. Buckley stated he knows most of the Council that is in office today did not approve the previous budgets that caused our problem today and now need to look forward to the future and with your leadership start making Eastlake again the Crown Jewel of Lake County.  Mr. Buckley stated it is his belief that making statements that we are going to balance the budget this year does not make the situation any better when we then find out that we are even more in debt than originally thought.  Mr. Buckley stated he questions any person running for the Mayor’s office, whoever it is, if you approved a budget over the last sixteen years – how can we now trust you to get us out of this problem today.  Mr. Buckley thanked Mayor Spinner and Council President Mr. Hillier for their leadership and stated to the rest of Council – you have your hands full so let’s put them together and solve the problems – not create them.

Maggie Dellmore, 763 Woodstock Road, Eastlake

Mrs. Dellmore stated that it was with deep concern when she read the article in the News Herald about the proposed Charter change on having a City Manager verses a Mayor – first, we are a community in distress – we all need to work together to rise above all situations that have come to light recently – why would anyone want to add more distress at this time – several Council people were present with the latest Administration – some for several years – some not so long and of course, our newest member of Council did not have to deal with the Administration – you agreed to budgets – to building the stadium – passing legislation without three readings – agreeing on (comment could not be understood) items – in other words some of you helped create the chaos that we now have – now you want the citizens of our community to entrust you to hire a City Manager – she does not think so – also, you are attempting to take away our right to vote or select – this was done once – don’t you understand this is not right – if you go further with this idea and unless someone can convince her that it is a good idea and the best thing for our Community she will be there fighting tooth and nail – let us all work together to overcome our problems – not go off on these tangents – we all know the recovery is going to be a long hard road – let us try to keep the road as smooth as possible and not have any more bumps and dips than necessary.

Mr. Hillier stated, for the record, that this is not a proposal by Council – it is a citizen’s committee who is moving forward with this and although there is one member on Council who appears to be supporting it, this is not a Council movement and the petition, as he understands it, would not come through Council, unless of course they were to obtain all the required signatures on the petitions.

LuAnn Rihaly, 442 Riverside, Eastlake

Mrs. Rihaly stated she is coming to ask for an answer to something she tried to discuss in Council many times – this is in regards to some filling in of floodway property along the Chagrin River – Mr. Borac is in the process of trying to rezone this property to residential which she is totally against – however, that is another issue – in the meantime it has been proven – she has provided copies of regulations – the signatory agreement – copies of his permits – copies of what he has done – all of which there is evidence that it was done illegally -–she is getting no response from anyone as to what is going to be done about this – the City of Eastlake has an obligation to make sure that what he did was done properly – that what he did was finished – there is no evidence anywhere in this City that an “as-built” was submitted – which was mandatory – the “as-built” was then to be submitted to FEMA – a new flood plain revision map was supposed to be done – that was not done – and, she would truly like a response from someone – as would the rest of the people in the Woodland area – in addition, in regards to this rezoning – she understands when people say Mr. Borac has the right to do with his property as he pleases – however, the property in question is attached to another piece of property that currently has boat docks on it – this area – the entire area has a marine license attached to it – a portion of this marine license has to do with 1.5 parking spaces per dock – she does not understand how a rezoning can even be allowed on this property when that property is already attached to a marina license – she would like this explained.

Mr. Hillier stated he is aware this is a very complicated issue and asked Mayor Spinner if a response could be generated back to Mrs. Rihaly.  (comments could not be understood) Mayor Spinner stated he has had many contacts with Mrs. Rihaly and has directed the City Engineer and the Law Director to meet with her – it may not be going as quickly as Mrs. Rihaly hopes it would be but we are addressing the issue – sometimes these things cannot be resolved that quickly.  

Mrs. Rihaly stated she apologizes – she has spoken with Mayor Spinner many times – however, she thinks this needs to be addressed – she knows there is a cost associated with having this “as-built” done – however in all the FEMA regulations and the signatory agreement with the City and FEMA – this “as-built” document was to be supplied by the owner at the cost of the owner – all she is asking Council to do and the Mayor is to make this gentleman submit this paperwork before it goes any further with rezoning – and, also to look into the matter of the marina license verses this property – she does not understand how you can split property and have part of it marine and part of it residential when you have a marine license tying the two together.

Mr. Hillier addressed Mayor Spinner, stating this is a complicated issue, and requested Council be provided with a copy of the Administration’s response to Mrs. Rihaly – upon receipt of the copy we can move from there.

Mr. Andrzejewski addressed Mr. Guard and stated they had discussed this matter last week and asked if Mr. Guard has generated a letter to Mr. Borac requesting the “as-built” map?  Mr. Guard confirmed the letter was generated.

Arlene Sawyer, 903 Woodstock, Eastlake

Mrs. Sawyer stated last time we met she spoke from her heart – this time she is going to speak from her head – our good City – a City with a deficit used to be known as the “City with the Heart” – the residents are going to hurt for a long time to come because of what happened with the Council and the behavior of everyone (comments could not be understood) – the residents in this town are good, honest, hardworking people – we want answers and we are worried – since the last time we met there has been an awful lot of news articles being printed – the sewer overage of course is one of those that hit the headlines – an overage of $5,000,000 with no plan to reimburse the residents - $1.6 million of that went to the ballpark and $2. – million went to City Hall – of which it was not appropriated for – she would like to know who exactly was accountable for that – you had to know you had the overage and it wasn’t appropriated for those things but you spent it anyway – somebody had to know – why did it take a newspaper reporter to find it – why did our Council not find it – she would like to know what excuses this Council has for those items and she knows at the last Council meeting – she does not want to dust it under the rug – and, she appreciates Mr. Razov mentioning it – was the $300,000 Honeymoon deal – she does not understand it exactly and she knows he didn’t either but she would like to hear more about this too – replacing lights when they are only six years old in a brand new City Hall doesn’t make sense to her either – according to the papers as well the Council guaranteed a $2.4 million worth of work on the industrial park plus an additional payment of $615 – because there were not proper signatures and because the City guaranteed the loan it is likely that ODOT will come back to Eastlake wanting their money – it will probably take a Court to resolve that – and there are documents missing  - what is next – we have the FBI investigating Eastlake – we have ODOT filing a lawsuit – we have a County Prosecutor investigating Eastlake – the State is looking – was actually forced to become involved because Council can’t handle a checkbook – we can’t pay our bills – we don’t really know how big our deficit is – we are guessing – she is concerned that Council just slammed on a rubbish expense to all the citizens – if you move to Florida for the winter you are paying it anyway – that is garbage – at least tell it like it is – it is for the ballpark – saying it is a garbage or rubbish collection is just crazy – the ballpark was supposed to make us money – 40 games a year at 4 hours each game – she does not know how that is supposed to make so much money – if it was a mall it would at least be open 365 days – of course it would not cost us one red cent – just stacks of green millions – we have a City that no one is going to want to move into and we won’t be able to move out of – for what we have to pay for property taxes and what will happen to the values of our homes all of us are going to be struggling with extra baggage – the debt we have (comments could not be understood) by investigation after investigation is going to be (comments could not be understood) in peoples years for a long time to come – just tonight there was a comment when talking about economic development – what did you mean when you said not everyone was able to do their job to the best of their ability before – before what?

Mrs. Curtis answered, stating there were offers made to companies who wanted to come to Eastlake – there were several different economic developers who set things up – through whatever reason (comments could not be understood)the previous Mayor kept his hands in everything, so – she knows there were deals that were made – she hates to use the word deals – there were people who wanted to come into this City and then didn’t – if the economic developer is allowed to do their job and contact the companies and everything is put together in the proper fashion then there should not be any problem.

Mrs. Sawyer referred to a newspaper article about the City Manger deal – the word intimation was used by the former Mayor – if someone is the City Manager and Council wants more power then to her you do not want to be held responsible for that extra power – it is not as if you had no power against the former Mayor (comments could not be understood) but you did – our Charter states in Article IV. Section 7 that 2/3 of the Council can vote to remove the Mayor if that was how you felt – in addition Council can remove their own members by 2/3 of the vote according to our Charter Article V. Section 3 – a resident has the right to recall any member by submitting a petition with 20% of the signatures of the total voters in 2003 – all Council are in until the year 2007 except for the two Councilman-at-Large – so, you are here for a long time unless we residents do something about that – Article X. Section 5. states that no contract or expenditure of money shall be entered into nor shall any Ordinance, Resolution, or order for the expenditure of money be passed, issued by Council or any officer of the municipality unless the Director of the Finance shall have certified in writing that this money is required for such contract agreement obligation, expenditure in the treasury to the credit to the fund from which it is to be drawn and not appropriated for any other purpose – sounds like there are a lot that went wrong in that particular article – the former Mayor could not have done all of this alone in darkness – the blame game needs to stop – a lot of that went on at the last meeting – all of these things happened under your watch – there are a few Councilmen she can’t directly speak that to but the rest of you it happened under your watch – you are responsible.  

Mrs. Sawyer addressed the Mayor and asked what happened to here note she delivered here that she requested to be put on our government station Channel 12 – specifically saying that she is inviting the residents out to this meeting tonight – telling them there is a voice in numbers – she understands you pulled that – this is her Channel – this is her City – you do not have that kind of power just because you are Mayor.

Mr. Hillier reminded Mrs. Sawyer to direct her comments to the Chair and not to make them personal - Mrs. Sawyer was also reminded she had been talking for nine minutes but there is a three-minute time limit.

Mrs. Sawyer stated she asked for a conference room to be used in City Hall so she can gather the residents together to talk about City issues – but, she is treated special – she is not allowed just yet – she had to write a special letter – she asked to see the rules and regulations and guidelines as to how conference rooms in the City Hall are given – there aren’t any – so, just by the whim right now – she is not allowed because she is not a special group – but she is a resident who is paying for this City Hall – your strong hand does not sit well with her – she feels you are trying to shut her up and other residents – she wants this Council to work in lightness – not in darkness – all meetings should be on Channel 12 – especially these – you talk about intimidation here – she believes there is intimidation (comments could not be understood) and that needs to stop – and sometimes you are acting like you are above the law and personally she has had enough – she is one resident that will not give you anymore power nor anymore money to misuse or abuse – she will not vote for any new levies or any renewals – she has lost her faith in her current Council and she would like to see the darkness stop and meetings in lightness and on Channel 12 – she has created a web site called Eastlake Issues.com – the residents are welcome to view that – she is still populating it and she hopes to get the residents more involved in their City.

Mr. Klammer stated Mrs. Sawyer submitted a request – she makes everything sound very nefarious and wicked – it is none of those things – she submitted a request to use the City building (the tape was turned over at this time) according to City Ordinances it is required that the requests be made in writing, especially if a fee waiver is requested, it is being reviewed – no one is trying to treat Mrs. Sawyer differently and he is sorry she feels that way – the residents should not have that impression and contrary to what she believes the reports in the newspaper are – there are no investigations by the FBI or the County Prosecutor of the City – there is an investigation of the circumstances surrounding a loan that does not involve anyone from the City – so people should not be misled in that regard.

Mrs. Sawyer stated she spoke personally with a County Prosecutor – that is what he told her.

Mr. Klammer state as has he, as have the Police Department – he is not misrepresenting anything.

Mr. Razov stated he can concur with Mrs. Sawyer and he understands with regards to the one example she cited regarding the use of the conference room at City Hall by the citizens – he is not familiar with what has taken place in regards to filing any type of request – but, he will cite one example which absolutely infuriated him – this happened last year – a private business in this Community – the Lake County Captains were rejected for a fee waiver for the use of the Community Center because they are a private, for-profit business – and not an Eastlake affiliated group – he as Chairman of Recreation Committee recommended the fee waiver request be rejected – in return, the former Mayor granted them the use of one of the rooms here in this public building that is being funded and paid for by taxpayers  - subsidizing a private business – yes, that did happen and he had serious problems with that – if it was good for them then he guesses that Lubrizol can come in too and use our facilities for free. Mr. Razov stated he just want to lay this out because people were treated differently and situations were handled differently and that has happened in the past – he can agree with Mrs. Sawyer on that.

Mr. Klammer stated he does not disagree this may have happened in the past – but, the request came to his office – he spoke with Mrs. Sawyer – he is not treating her unfairly and he does not think the Mayor is either – this is unfair and needs to clarified.

Indra Shah, 577 St. Lawrence Blvd., Eastlake

Mr. Shah stated he has many things to say but he will abbreviate it to four or five things.  Mr. Shah stated the Recovery Plan has an attachment with regards to debt elimination and the indebtedness and he has some dispute with some of the figures and he has asked this question now for five weeks and still it is not verified – 118.06 that you are complying with clearly states that this statement must be signed by the fiscal officer of the corporation and the County Auditor and he has asked the County Auditor if any sort of request was made and they advised no – so, he thinks this does not comply with the statute – the second point is under 118.13 - it clearly states when you have a conditional revenue and you are projecting the renewal of a 1.8-mill levy in 2009 and 2009 figures – if you don’t have that renewal of the levy then 2009 shows a deficit of $1.5 million and over – and he thinks the (comments could not be understood)you must have a contingency plan that if the levy does not pass how are you going to make that $1.5 million – so to that extent he agrees the plan is not complete – the third point is in regards to this sewer improvement levy – he has read the newspaper articles and it creates a misimpression – he talked to the County Prosecutor Mr. Coulson and he advised the only thing he has decided is that as far as the Budget Commission is concerned than to (comments could not be understood) because there is no future levy – the only deduction you are proposing is for 2005 – because the debt service (comments could not be understood) but Mr. Coulson advised him that he does not say what the City should be doing (comments could not be understood)or what action they should take if they used any money for the purpose it was not intended – but that is up to the Council of the City to conclude and he would like to have (comments could not be understood) as to what final decision the City’s Council has made on that particular point – the fourth item is this year the Council (comments could not be understood) from one fund to another – before in 2002 and under 118.10 we can inquire within 90 days after the emergency was declared for the financial supervisor of the auditor’s office to report to the Mayor and Council President that the City (comments could not be understood)complied with 117 – and that has to be certified which means that it has to be in writing – he does not know if the necessary report has been issued and in light of what has happened with regard to the levy issue (comments could not be understood) which were not authorized (comments could not be understood) he would like to see this report and why this report has not been submitted within 90 days – it expired August 18th – the point number 5 is that he has listened with great interest to all this reduction in expenses and revenue – from crossing guards to cutting of the police force to the closing of the swimming pools – nobody still talks about the real problem is that we have a $52.8 million total payment on the stadium debt (comments could not be understood) we have a shortfall of $32 million – therefore we are (comments could not be understood)$500,000 next year and $875,000 to (comments could not be understood)  and that is a problem – if we did not have that problem we would not be discussing all of these cuttings of the police force and everything else – therefore, those people who created this debt without the revenues supporting that – those people must hold up their responsibility and at the time they made the decisions they thought they were the right decisions – maybe it was justified – but they should be held accountable for it.

Thomas Mayernick, 283 Heather Lane, Eastlake

Mr. Mayernick referred to the newspaper article about the proposed Charter amendment – he understands it is not necessarily indicative of the feelings of all the members of Council – but, he would like to go on record as saying that it would disgust him that any member of Council would support such a Charter amendment – especially those who in their sycophant ways would pledge their blind allegiance to the past Mayor – why would the citizens want those same people to consolidate power to vote for a City Manager who would be less responsive to the citizens of this City.  Mr. Mayernick stated as for the over collection of the sewer money – if that money was misappropriated to pay for the ballpark or any other matters which violated the law he would request that those who are charged with overseeing the law should set aside and personal or professional relationships they have and urge that the individuals who violated the law will be prosecuted for their malfeasance and misfeasance.

Stan Leff, 94 North Lakehurst, Eastlake

Mr. Leff stated it seems like we are back in a wishful thinking mode again as far as money goes - $125,000 was figured into the budget – it really shouldn’t have been – you don’t have it in your hand – that is finance 101. Mr. Leff stated he would like to talk about Borac’s Landing – he thinks the Council and the Administration should take a firm stance that this should not occur – you are looking to change the zoning that is in short supply – the zoning that will in the future bring money into this City – the real gem in this City is not the ballpark – the real gem is that river and that frontage.  Mr. Leff stated that a dream he had was for it to become the Port of Eastlake.  Mr. Leff stated he was one of the original members of the Port Authority – he was Chairman of the Port Authority for three years and he was on the Port Authority for ten years – the other part is that he has seen that land flooded – there is a possibility of this if the land has been built up illegally – he has seen water up to your knees in that area – he has seen the a fish house, that used to be in front of the restaurant, get swept away by the current – that is not in a flood zone – it is in a flood way – a flood way is where water flows – where current flows – the land should remain in its present zoning and should be developed as such because in the future we are going to see that bridge – that is another dream- the bridge over the Chagrin River raised to approximately 18 feet above the river so larger boats can get underneath it – when you stop to think of the revenue that comes in from that river right now -–when you look at four or five yacht clubs and marinas – the industry that is there – the people who work there are basically local people – and to go ahead and change that zoning to multifamily which will become a condominium type situation is wrong – we have misused property in this City – where today you see a condominium development where the ex-Mayor lives – that was the last piece of high rise zoning in this City and it was butchered and made into a condominium – we see a piece of land sitting on Lakeshore Blvd. at the corners of Erie and Lakeshore Blvd. that has become a condominium – he makes a prediction that one day someone will drive a car into someone’s bedroom – that was a commercially zoned piece of property and that is what it should have been used as.  Mr. Leff stated that if problems come from here and you have a zoning change and get condominiums in that area look at what has happened in North Royalton this year – North Royalton had a developer put in a development and it is under water – it is a problem – did that problem go back to the developer – did it go back to the builder – no – it went back to the City.  Mr. Leff stated please take a firm stance on this – that it not be rezoned.

Mr. Hillier stated, for the record, that all zoning in the City is voted on by the residents – Council has no authority with zoning – it is strictly voted on by the residents and that will happen at election time.

Ted Veres, 36706 Lakehurst Drive, Eastlake

Mr. Veres stated during the American Revolution they said no taxation without representation – in Eastlake it is over taxation without representation – his question is who is representing us – who is looking out for our well being – certainly not you or the County or the State – there are supposed to be watchdogs – but you are just a bunch of lapdogs – you gave DiLiberto carte blanche – and said  - anything you want Danny-boy – want a new stadium – sure – want a loan for your friend Chiapetta – no problem – anything for Danny – the thing that upsets him is there is no culpability – from what he has witnessed in recent meetings and reading the newspaper – no one has done anything wrong – the only one who has shown an accountability is Mr. Razov – if laws have been broken and crimes have been committed then someone has to pay – someone has to do some time – he sees a lot of for sale signs in Eastlake – people are moving out – the question is who wants to move into what the newspaper describes as a cash-strapped City.

Linda May, 35651 King Drive, Eastlake

Mrs. May stated that she is one of these people – because she and her husband are retired – that want to downsize and get something smaller that they can handle – they cannot sell their house in this City – it is flat lined – everyone she knows who has a house up for sale – people have come through her house and said you have a lovely house and they would love to have it but not in this City – this makes her sad because she has been in Eastlake for 25 years – she wanted to let Council know that you cannot sell your home – you cannot downsize – you cannot do what you want to do – even if she wanted to move to somewhere smaller Eastlake – you cannot sell your house – they will look at it but they won’t buy it because they have read the newspapers.

John Perme, 274 Heather Lane, Eastlake

Mr. Perme stated he would like to express his appreciation – we have a big hole we are dug in here – and these folks out here are looking for you people to dig us out – not all of you are responsible for the situation we are in today – he would like to express his appreciation and gratitude and he says this from the heart to those of you who have taken time away from your families – your friends – recreation – not to mention some sleep to attempt to solve the City’s financial problems – he counts himself among those who freely admit to the errors of judgments and mistakes can be made in the administration of public affairs – in the case of Eastlake certain financial errors – irregularities – have transcended several Administrations – yet there are some who for self serving reasons are attempting to lay blame on the recent past Administration – of which some of you are members.  Mr. Perme stated he is not laying blame on anyone but he is suggesting, respectfully, that a complete audit of past records be conducted to correct any financial irregularities so that they do not happen again – even painful mistakes can be forgiven – however, if any illegal actions have been committed and proven then let the law deal with those guilty parties.  Mr. Perme stated a question was recently raised suggesting the adoption of a way of a Mayor/Council form of government for Eastlake – this would further remove the electorate from the selection of elected officials – symbolizing more power in the hands of a few – bad news – the City Manager would be obligated to the City Council for a job – do you think the City Manager would be more or less compliant to the wishes of Council in order to keep his job – the establishment of a City Manager from of Administration would place the Executive Branch, who administers the laws, under the control of the Legislative Branch who makes the laws – that does not sound like a check and balance system that Mr. Andrzejewski remembered from his high school civics – check and balance would not be here – let’s minimize the problems confronting Eastlake – not add to them.  Mr. Perme stated his frustration lies within our Community with those people who are attempting to use Eastlake’s financial difficulties to advance there own personal agendas – this bothers him – he sees it happening at a national level and he does not want it happening here.  Mr. Perme stated he hopes that Council will continue in the spirit of cooperation in the solving of or City’s problems and thanked Council for all its assistance.

There was no one else who wished to speak. 
Additional Comments

Mr. Hillier stated he appreciated everyone’s comments and stated if there was anything that has been done illegally – and, we have had these conversations several times, the parties will be prosecuted and whatever needs to happen will happen.  Mr. Hillier stated he wanted all to be assured those conversations took affect immediately after some of the other issues arose – we are on the same page.

 LEGISLATION PROPOSED - First number will be 2004-098






RESOLUTION NO.: 09-28-(01)







A Resolution authorizing and directing the Mayor and Director of Finance to enter into a Contract with North American Salt Company, the lowest and best bidder, for the purchase of Back-up Rock Salt for the 2004-2005 season at the cost of Thirty Seven Dollars ($37.00) per ton delivered, and at Thirty-Four Dollars ($34.00) per ton picked up, and declaring an emergency.

was introduced and read for the first time.

MOTION:  Mr. Elshaw moved to suspend the rules requiring three separate readings and reading in full.  Mr. Lajeunesse seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous

MOTION:  Mr. Elshaw moved to adopt.  Mr. Lajeunesse seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous

Motion carried. Legislation is adopted as Resolution No. 2004-098.
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_
_
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RESOLUTION NO.: 09-28-(02)

A Resolution authorizing and directing the Director of Public Service to advertise for bids for Housekeeping Supplies for 2005, said bids to be in accordance with specifications on file in the Office of the Director of Public Service, and declaring an emergency.

was introduced and read for the first time.

MOTION:  Mr. Elshaw moved to suspend the rules requiring three separate readings and reading in full.  Mr. Lajeunesse seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous

MOTION:  Mr. Elshaw moved to adopt.  Mr. Lajeunesse seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous

Motion carried. Legislation is adopted as Resolution No. 2004-099.

_     _      _
_
_
_
_ 
_
_
_
_
_
_

ADVANCE \d3

ADVANCE \u3


RESOLUTION NO.: 09-28-(03)

A Resolution accepting the amounts and rates as determined by the Budget Commission and authorizing the necessary Tax Levies and certifying them to the County Auditor, and declaring an emergency.

was introduced and read for the first time.

MOTION:  Mrs. Curtis moved to suspend the rules requiring three separate readings and reading in full.  Mr. Andrzejewski seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous

MOTION:  Mr. Curtis moved to adopt.  Mr. Andrzejewski seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous

Motion carried. Legislation is adopted as Resolution No. 2004-100.
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RESOLUTION NO.: 09-28-(04)

A Resolution rescinding Resolution No. 2004-077, adopted August 2, 2004,  and authorizing and directing the Clerk of Council to re-advertise for bids for the sale of real property found on “Exhibit A”, attached hereto and incorporated herein, there will be no bid accepted under One Hundred Twenty-Five Thousand Dollars ($125,000), said bids to be in accordance with specifications on file in the Office of the Clerk of Council, and declaring an emergency.

was introduced and read for the first time.

MOTION:  Mr. Andrzejewski moved to suspend the rules requiring three separate readings and reading in full.  Mrs. Curtis seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous

MOTION:  Mr. Andrzejewski moved to adopt.  Mrs. Curtis seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous

Motion carried. Legislation is adopted as Resolution No. 2004-101.
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_






RESOLUTION NO.: 09-28-(05)

A Resolution adopting the Recovery Plan for the City of Eastlake, pursuant to Ohio Revised Code Section 118.06, and declaring an emergency.

was introduced and read for the first time.

MOTION:  Mr. Andrzejewski moved to suspend the rules requiring three separate readings and reading in full.  Mrs. Curtis  seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous.

MOTION:  Mr. Andrzejewski moved to adopt.  Mrs. Curtis seconded.

DISCUSSION:  Mr. Razov stated, as he stated earlier during his report, and in going along with what a couple of residents have stated during the Recognition of the Public, he wants to make the rest of Council aware of his personal feelings in regards to the situation we are looking at and we are in – he would never want to blindside anyone here in the papers – due to the fact we are in fiscal emergency – in a state of emergency – we not only need to be conservative, but as far as he is concerned openly conservative – that is where he stands. Mr. Razov stated he also tends to agree with one individual who spoke that he is getting that feeling of wishful thinking again – the economy will turn around – revenues will come in – the stadium will make it work – he has been listening to that baloney – he listened to it for about a year and one half from the ex-Mayor – and he regrets to this day that he did not stand up and question – he is not doing that anymore – he is questioning now – and, he does not think this is enough – that is why he is voting no.

Mr. Hillier stated Mr. Razov’s point is taken, and perhaps if he had attended the meetings and discussed it with Council he would have a different opinion, but Mr. Razov’s point is taken.

Mr. Razov stated, quite frankly in response to this, you guys are wearing me out – he has been saying the same things for about one and one half years – we have made some progress as far as he is concerned but still the same baloney he hears – “Bruno – all you want to do is cut- that is all you want to do” – what in the hell else can we do because the levy failed twice – what else can we do – that is his question – and he hears it day after day, meeting after meeting after meeting – he does work second shift and he does have a livelihood and that is what pays his bills – not this job and for him to come in here Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday in one week and listen to the same baloney and not have any progress – you guys are wearing me out – if those are your intentions you have succeeded.

Mr. Hillier stated Mr. Razov’s point is taken.

Mr. Klammer stated the plan should be approved with the change showing.  Mr. Sudsina explained there is no change required. Mr. Hillier asked if a negative fund balance would be indicated?  Mr. Sudsina stated the plan is correct and explained the plan follows the formula – the reason the auditor requires that new levies be put below the line as shown is to also highlight the fact of the impact of the levy not passing – the $1.5 million negative balance on that line in 2009 is the impact of that levy not passing – you must have two years worth of levy for that balance to come to the $700,000 (comment could not be understood) the spreadsheet works as laid out - $709,000 (comment could not be understood).  

Mr. Andrzejewski stated he feels he has to respond to Mr. Razov – it was not baloney that we were discussing – those were good discussions – we looked at every aspect of this thing – he does not think a 1% projection in revenues is blowing smoke – that is a very conservative estimate.  

Mr. Razov stated he is not referring to revenues – you need to listen to what was said  - that is the problem – you don’t listen.

Mr. Hillier stated we would move forward with the meeting – this has no bearing on the vote.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas: 
Mr. Andrzejewski, Mrs. Curtis, Mr. Mahler, Mr. Elshaw, 




Mr. Lajeunesse, Mr. Hillier.



Nays:
Mr. Razov

Motion carried. Legislation is adopted as Resolution No. 2004-102.
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ORDINANCE NO.: ________________







An Ordinance amending Section 155.06,







"Sick Leave to be Cumulative; Retirement







Provision," of the Codified Ordinances

of the City of Eastlake, and declaring an emergency.

was introduced and read for the second time.

MOTION:  Mr. Lajeunesse moved to suspend the rules requiring three separate readings and reading in full.  Mr. Elshaw seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous

Motion carried. Legislation is placed on Second Reading.

_     _      _
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_
_
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ADVANCE \u3
ADVANCE \u3UNFINISHED BUSINESS

There was none.

NEW BUSINESS

There was none.

MAYOR/SAFETY DIRECTOR – George Spinner

Mayor Spinner stated that we are coming into a very important election day in our City and there are a number of candidate events that will be taking place – on Wednesday, October 6th, the Chamber of Commerce will be conducting a Candidate’s luncheon at the Raddison at 11:30 a.m. – 1:30 a.m. – this is a luncheon meeting and you should contact the Chamber of Commerce to make a reservation – on Wednesday, October 13th the six Mayoral candidates will meet in this room and will be recorded on Channel 12 with moderators Jim Collins and Glen Gilbert from the News Herald – the format is such that each candidate will make a two minute opening statement (a new tape was started at this point) it will be rotated as to who is to start answering the questions – not the same person will be answering first or last – it will not be open to the public but it will be taped and placed on Channel 12 – on October 19th the same type of format will be conducted for the Council-at-Large positions and it will be placed on Channel 12 – on Wednesday, October 20th at 7:30 p.m., the Eastlake Women’s Club will be conducting a candidate’s night at the Community Center under a similar format where everyone will be given an opportunity to make opening statements – the candidates will be sequestered and will come out one at a time to answer questions – unlike the other format they will be given two questions and be given seven minutes to respond to the questions – after that person answers the questions the next candidate will come out – there will be no passing out of literature prior to or during, but literature may be passed out after outside – these rules were provided by the Eastlake Women’s Club – he did not tell them what to do with it. All the rules were created by the people who are hosting the events.  Mayor Spinner stated he thinks for us to have a well informed electorate that people should attend the functions if they can or at least watch Channel 12.

Mayor Spinner referred to the rebid of Fire Station No. 2 – he has received two inquiries with each saying they are interested in purchasing the property for at least the asking price of $125,000 – today was the bid opening for the Mitchell’s property which is currently the Recreation Garage – the property was purchased in August, 2000 for $162,646 and received a bid today in the amount of $252,000 – the asking price was $200,000 – this will be forwarded to Council for approval.

Mayor Spinner stated a piece of property on East 340th was put out for a minimum bid of $2,500 – we received a $4,000 bid which will also be sent on to Council for approval.

Mayor Spinner referred to a request by Murray’s for a 24-hour operation – we do have an Ordinance on the books with does not allow this – this information has been forwarded to Murrays but we do not know their response yet.

Mayor Spinner stated we are currently going through a dilemma right now as far as political signs – as well as in other Cities – many are in violation of our Ordinance which states you cannot post a sign more than 30 days before an election – we are aware of a lawsuit being pursued by the ACLU in the Cities of Kent and Fairlawn which have very similar Ordinances to ours – we are notifying people that they are in violation of our Ordinance but at this time we are not enforcing it because we have been told by two of the residents that they are aware of that lawsuit and would join in with the lawsuit if we pursue it.  Mayor Spinner stated we cannot afford to engage in that type of situation at this time and we will wait and see the outcome – we will enforce the situation where a number of people are putting out signs who have not applied for a sign permit – we have notified those candidates.

Mayor Spinner referred to comments made by a resident in regards to the use of City Hall – to be fair about the whole thing he suggested to this woman that she ask a Councilperson to host a town hall meeting to use this facility to engage in conversation – she did not think that was what she wanted to do – he also suggested that she use the Community Center and ask an affiliated group to sponsor something for her – that was not acceptable to her either. Mayor Spinner stated he was very professional with her and he does not know why she was so offended but he would extend the same situation he explained and would never deny the use of a facility but would ask that the qualifications be followed – anyone who has applied to use a City building is asked to fill out a form and to apply for the use of the building – this is not something unusual.

Mayor Spinner referred to the article about Vine News wanting to reopen – we feel the Ordinance has been on the books since 1991 as far as the use is concerned – we feel we have a pretty solid case for it not to reopen.  Mayor Spinner stated it seems like when the City is down everyone is willing to kick us – we will fight this and do the best we can defending the situation.

Mayor Spinner stated he would like to thank the Committee – especially Mr. Sudsina and Mr. Vuckovich and Mr. Hillier and Mr. Andrzejewski for all their work with the Recovery Plan – it easy to sit back and be critical if you have not been involved in the process – we are ordinary people trying to do an extraordinary job and it is hoped we have come up with a Plan that will work.
Mayor Spinner stated this concluded his report and he was open for questions.

There were no questions of Mayor Spinner.

LAW DIRECTOR – Randy Klammer

Mr. Klammer stated that he joins the Mayor – all are to be congratulated – those were some difficult nights and you were there a long time.  Mr. Klammer referred to the sign ordinance and stated we believe the Ordinance is constitutional – it is very difficult – people can threaten they will join the ACLU lawsuit but that is not the reason we decided to take the action we have taken – we have sent the letters out as usual – advising people that they are in violation of the Ordinance and that we expect them to follow it but as the Mayor explained there are practical realities. Mr. Klammer referred to Vine News and stated the lawsuit was filed – we will be defending this appropriately. Mr. Klammer stated as far as the potential criminality in investigations – he is a former Assistant Lake County Prosecutor – his sister is a City Prosecutor – his wife is a former Assistant Prosecutor – if there is criminality there we are investigating it – the County Prosecutor is obviously the Chief Official for the County – our Law Department is the law enforcement representatives for the Municipality – and, obviously the Federal Government and the Department of Justice are the law enforcement officials at the Federal level – there have been investigations – it is not accurate to say there have been investigations of the City – but he assumes what was meant is an investigation of the circumstances surrounding the loan.  Mr. Klammer stated he trusts everyone understands we are not going to come out and have briefings every week of the investigation – that circumvents of purpose of a criminal investigation – but, there is not a lot he can say other than that the Police Department has worked tirelessly to investigate all the circumstances – they have felt great pressure to make sure all rumors are investigated so the Community feels they are doing their job – but there is not a mechanism for the public to understand that other than him telling them – other than that there will not be regular briefings on an investigation and he is sure all understand this for obvious reasons. Mr. Klammer stated he is aware the investigations have been in everyone’s mind – as the Council President has indicated both the Mayor and City Council members have brought those issues up when appropriate and we are doing the investigations we feel are necessary.

Mr. Klammer stated this concluded his report and he was open for questions.

There were no questions of Mr. Klammer.

ACTING FINANCE DIRECTOR – Mike Vuckovich

Mr. Vuckovich thanked Council for passing the Tax Budget and the Recovery Plan and stated that all his reports have been previously submitted and he was open for questions.

There were no questions of Mr. Vuckovich.

SERVICE/RECREATION DIRECTOR – Bill Philipp

Mr. Philipp stated they have started the Parkway project from Lakeshore Blvd. to Hillcrest and all the residents have received a letter announcing the start date and asking for cooperation – we expect to be there about three weeks.  Mr. Philipp stated the Maintenance Department will be testing the leaf machines and performing necessary repairs in October – all citizens have been requested to bag as many leaves as they can – if they use a container for lawn use it is requested the container is marked clearly or it may be missed – we will not be giving out bags this years.

Mr. Philipp stated this concluded his report and he was open for questions.

Mr. Mahler asked how far the work on Parkway would be taken down?  Mr. Philipp explained they are taking it down four inches – right now they are looking at the road – there are some soft spots that will be repaired – there are some leaks in the water meters – Lake County will be making the repairs – we are going to put on a two inch base and a two inch toping – we will lose about an inch off the road.

Mrs. Curtis asked Mr. Philipp to remind residents on Channel 12 that if they bag the leaves in plastic they will not be picked up.  Mr. Philipp stated this could be done.

There were no further questions of Mr. Philipp.

CITY ENGINEER – Steve Guard

 Mr. Guard stated they have received communication from CSX that an Agreement and plans are going to be submitted to the City of Eastlake shortly – we should receive them sometime next week so we can have direction on finalizing the Roberts Road project – we are also researching obtaining data for the assessment process for the North Parkway sanitary sewer project for the residents and we are working on a response to the Ohio EPA’s letter regarding the Bruce Yee package plant compliance data and an alternative to rendering that plant inoperable and putting in a pump station which may be a less costly improvement to the plan rather that the upgrade per the EPA regulations.

Mr. Guard stated this concluded his report and he was open for questions. 

There were no questions of Mr. Guard.

ADJOURNMENT

Council President Mr. Hillier stated that, if there are no objections from Council, the meeting is adjourned.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:37 p.m.
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